A historic gathering of Coast Salish Leaders and representatives of United States and Canadian Government, and environmental organizations convened at the Jamestown S’Klallam Tribal Community Center.   The Gathering brought the First Nation Chiefs and the Western Washington Tribal Chairmen and council members of the Salish Sea Region together to express their environmental concerns on problems confronting the long-term sustainability of their culture and the shared eco region that supports their cultural diversity. 

Participants met to discuss the protection of the Salish Sea’s rich marine diversity and other resources unique to the area. These diminishing resources are essential to sustaining the cultures, economies and homelands of the tribes in western Washington and First Nations in British Columbia, and are under significant pressure from population growth, industrial expansion and climate change.  

The ongoing collaborative efforts of Tribes and First Nations to protect their diverse eco region is found in the jointly development of the Treaty of Indigenous Peoples International in 1994.  This Treaty was an initial step towards the development of the Joint Statement of Cooperation on the Georgia Basin Puget Sound Ecosystem, which was signed January 2000, by the minister of Environment Canada and the administrator of the EPA.  The Gathering was a symbolic formalization of the unity of Tribes and First Nations to further strength and sustainability of their homelands.

As consensus emerged on the need for speaking with “one voice” the leaders of the Coast Salish resolved to form the Coast Salish Aboriginal Council.  The delegates, from the United States and Canada, stretched from north of Powell River through all of Puget Sound and down the Washington Coast.  Approximately 45 thousand square miles, and 600 million acres of the Coast Salish region was represented by over 70 tribes and bands. Over 140 representatives participated in the Policy Dialogue at the Jamestown S’Klallam Conference Center, on November 16-18, 2005.

The Gathering was supported with funding from the Environmental Protection Agency, Environment Canada, Canadian Consulate, the Office of Indian Affairs and Northern Development, and the Tribes and First Nations.   The efforts of the Swinomish Indian Tribal Community, Jamestown S’Klallam Tribe, Northwest Indian Fisheries Commission, Tulalip Tribes, and the Coast Salish Initiative to host, coordinate and facilitate this policy dialogue on the cultural and spiritual concerns impacting the Coast Salish People.

